

February 9, 2016

RE: 2016 Grid Security Drill

PJM Transmission & Generation Owners,

PJM is currently preparing for the 2016 Grid Security Drill scheduled to take place on *Wednesday, November 9th 2016*. This drill will serve as an additional component of our annual continuing training program offered by PJM. The purpose of this drill is to assess the readiness of incident response and system restoration capabilities in the event of a coordinated cyber or physical attack on the Bulk Electrical System. To make the training and learning experience of the drill as successful as possible, PJM is encouraging both TOs and GOs to participate in this drill.

We are requesting feedback on your ability to participate by March 11th with the intent of starting the planning meetings by the end of March.

If you have any questions pertaining to the drill itself or participation, please feel free to contact us.

Participation Responses - BCP_Mailbox@pjm.com Mike Lawruk - <u>Michael.Lawruk@pjm.com</u> Desiree Sidella- <u>Desiree.Sidella@pjm.com</u>

Sincerely,

PJM Grid Security Drill - Planning Team